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(Mr. Rose, German Democratic Republic)

In conclusion, allow me to address a word of goodbye to two colleagues of 
ours who will be leaving us at the end of this session.
Ambassador Turbanski for four years of excellent and friendly collaboration. 
His expertise and dedicated work for progress at the Conference, which became 
particularly manifest when he chaired the Committee on Chemical Weapons, are 
truly exemplary. I wish him every success in his future activities.

My warm thanks go to
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(Mr. Teja, India)
• • •

I would now like to turn to the subject of chemical weapons, it would 
not be an exaggeration to state that under the able chairmanship of 
Ambassador Ekéus of Sweden, we have achieved remarkable progress and are 
within sight of a convention. Difficult issues such as the destruction of 
chemical weapons and their production facilities, challenge inspection, and 
the legal liabilities of States parties in terras of jurisdiction, are a few 
remaining areas, but here too agreement would seem to be close. At this stage 
I would, however, like to draw attention to the fact that the basic objective 
of the chemical weapons convention is the destruction of chemical weapons and 
related production facilities. A related objective is to ensure that these 
weapons are never produced again. This kind of monitoring is quite unique in 
the disarmament field, and none of the existing safeguard regimes provide us 
with a valid precedent. The Ad hoc Committee will need to exercise 
creativity, rather than look backwards to inadequate precedents. In this 
connection, I may add that the time has also come for the Ad hoc Committee to 
focus attention on articles X and XI of the convention. In the light of 
important linkages between disarmament and security on the one side, and 
economic development on the other, the CW convention should necessarily 
include provisions relating to the unhindered development of chemical industry 
for peaceful purposes, with special emphasis placed on the needs of the 
developing countries. Such an emphasis can be placed in two ways: by 
ensuring that none of the provisions will be interpreted so as to hamper the 
development of chemical industry for peaceful purposes, and in a positive way, 
by introducing special provisions intended to promote international 
co-operation to assist in the development of chemical industry for peaceful 
purposes. Naturally such undertakings would also include in-built means of 
verification.
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